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	School Parking Issues

	Dear Parent/ Guardian,

We have received a number of complaints from concerned members of the community in relation to persistent inconsiderate parking of vehicles, by parents dropping off and collecting their children from school. The concern is that the parking is becoming dangerous, and potential for a serious accident to occur. 
We are respectfully requesting parents/guardians to be mindful not to obstruct resident’s driveways, and not to park on the zigzags which are clearly marked. When vehicles are partly parked on pavements, there must always be enough room for pushchairs and wheelchairs to pass by.  As you can appreciate, it is very frustrating for local residents who are not too able to access their own driveways. Likewise, it is also frustrating and unsafe when people have to venture into the road as they are unable to get past on the pavement due to the unnecessary obstruction. Access must also be available for any emergency service vehicles.

Our children’s safety must always come first so please consider this and park responsibly and safely.  

Highway Code, section 218 states – 

‘DO NOT park partially or wholly on the pavement unless signs permit it. Parking on the pavement can obstruct and seriously inconvenience pedestrians, people in wheelchairs, the visually impaired and people with prams or push chairs’.

The Highway Code States - 

‘DO NOT stop or park

· Oppposite or within 10 metres (32 feet) of a junction, except in an authorised parking space’ 

I am sure that you will support the Police and local residents in this initiative, which is aimed at preventing any accidents or injuries because of inconsiderate parking.

Yours Respectfully 

BILLESLEY POLICE TEAM 


